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MISSION STATEMENT
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responsible members of society.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Seeds of Hope Children’s Ministry® was incorporated in British Columbia in 
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RR 0001.
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State of Washington and is a registered 501(c) (3) charitable organization. 
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In Zambia, Seeds of Hope Children’s Ministry Zambia was incorporated as a 
charitable organization in 2002 and Seeds of Hope Educational Centre as a 
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From the Executive Director,

Dear Friends,

As we reflect on 2024, our hearts are filled with gratitude for your generous support, 
which made this year of growth and impact possible. Within these pages, you’ll 
find stories of the ministry’s accomplishments and the children whose lives have 
been transformed.

We stand in awe as we witness God’s Word come to life: “He cares for the 
vulnerable.” We celebrate the rescue of children from abusive and dangerous 
situations, as well as those grieving the loss of parents and family.

None of this would be possible without your prayers, support, and partnership. 
At Seeds of Hope, we remain committed to being a grassroots organization—
dedicated to our relationship with our donors and guided by the highest 
standards of integrity in how we care for children, support our staff, and serve the 
communities where we work.

Enclosed you’ll find our audited financial statements, a reflection of our commitment 
to transparency and accountability with the resources you so faithfully entrust to 
us.

May God bless you for your compassion and heart for the vulnerable.

With deep gratitude,

John Chalkias

Executive Director

Those who refresh others will themselves be refreshed.
Proverbs 11:25 
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In Zambia, as in much of Africa, it has traditionally been 
the responsibility of extended family members to care for 
orphaned children when parents pass away. However, this 
practice does not always hold true—particularly when the 
parents have died from HIV/AIDS. Children left behind 
in such cases are often referred to by Social Welfare as 
“dumped children”—children who have been cast aside.

Our dream and ongoing prayer for Grace Academy is 
to provide a place of healing and hope for children who 
arrive traumatized, grieving, abandoned, malnourished, or 
ill. After more than 20 years of ministry in Zambia, we are 
now witnessing a beautiful transformation—children who 
once came to us as infants are now graduating, launching 
careers, and beginning families of their own.

In 2024, Grace Academy was home to 165 children, 
including 20 preschoolers. This number does not include 
the many day students from the surrounding community 
or our graduates who remain under our care. Of the total 
student body, 145 children lived on campus, while an 
additional 99 students from the local community attended 
as day scholars.

Level
Grace

Resident
Community

Resident
Total

Kinder 11 2 13

Grade 1 10 6 16

Grade 2 20 9 29

Grade 3 10 4 14

Grade 4 10 9 19

Grade 5 14 7 21

Grade 6 13 7 20

Grade 7 10 5 15

Grade 8 11 11 22

Grade 9 12 5 17

Grade 10 7 12 19

Grade 11 7 14 21

Grade 12 10 8 18

Total 145 99 244

We are thrilled to celebrate a major milestone: Grace 
Academy has been recognized as the number one school in 
the city of Ndola, based on the results of the 2023 national 
exams. This is a tremendous honor and a testament to the 
dedication of our principal, teachers, dorm mothers, and of 
course, our hardworking students.

The school’s performance during the 2024 national 
examinations was as follows:

1.	 Grade 7: 15 candidates took the exams and all passed, 
giving us a 100% pass rate. This put our school in 
position 1 in the district, we were awarded a Certificate. 
Grace Academy was not the only school with 100% 
at the grade 7 level. The school has maintained a 
100% pass rate since 2019.

2.	 Grade 9: 17 candidates sat for exams. 14 made it to 
grade 10 while 3 didn’t, giving an 82.35% pass rate. 
This result made us among the top 25 schools in Ndola 
District. In 2023, the school had a 100% pass rate and 
was awarded a trophy.

3.	 Grade 12: 18 candidates took the national examinations. 
All the 18 candidates obtained certificates, giving us a 
100% pass rate quantitatively. One candidate out the 
18 did not meet the minimum of 5 credits for quality 
results, giving us a 94.44% pass rate qualitatively. The 
school is among the top 5 best schools in Ndola. 

Our vision, boldly displayed in the principal’s office, is 
“To Raise Leaders Through Education and Opportunity.” 
We live this out by providing our children with love, stability, 
and encouragement, helping them grow into confident 
young adults who will bless their communities.

We also celebrated the graduation of our second medical 
doctor in 2024, and we look forward to our third doctor 
completing medical school in early 2025. Many of our 
graduates are pursuing degrees in various other fields, and 
we couldn’t be prouder of them.

Another encouraging sign this year has been the increase 
in team travel. Since the COVID lockdowns, more teams 
have resumed traveling with us—a tremendous blessing. 
In 2024, six teams joined us in Zambia and Thailand, 
contributing in powerful ways: organizing our graduation 
ceremony, running two Vacation Bible School camps, and 
participating in both service and vision trips. These teams 
are vital to our mission, bringing their skills, time, and 
hearts to serve alongside us.

2024 saw us move into our new office. We now have room to grow, with plenty of space for our staff, volunteers, 
and much-needed storage. We are incredibly grateful to our friends, volunteers, and donors who helped renovate, 
move us in, and furnish the space with new office furniture. What an undertaking—it wouldn’t have been possible 

without your help and generosity. Thank you!

GRACE ACADEMY ZAMBIA



We are stepping into 2025 with great excitement as 
we celebrate our 30th anniversary! This milestone year 
will be marked by reflection, gratitude, and celebration—
culminating in our annual banquet, where we look forward 
to sharing the many accomplishments made possible 
through your support.

In preparation, several videographers joined us in 
Zambia. Capturing heartfelt interviews with staff and 
children, and filming the vibrant choir at Grace Academy. 

As we look to the future, we continue to focus on 
strengthening our operations and improving the quality of 
care and education we provide. One exciting initiative is 
the introduction of an online curriculum at Grace Academy 
to complement the Zambian educational system. This will 
offer our students a wide range of benefits—enhanced 
computer and typing skills, improved vocabulary, and 
more fluent spoken English. The interactive nature of the 
program will also expose them to a broader view of the 
world, giving them a significant boost in their learning 
journey.

At Grace Academy, we believe in the power of play. 
Laughter, joy, and imaginative games are not just fun—
they’re foundational to a child’s development. Through 
play, children grow physically, emotionally, and socially. 
It fuels imagination, enhances coordination, supports 
cognitive development, and teaches vital social skills like 
cooperation and teamwork.

While we have a well-equipped youth center for our 
older kids and teens, we recognized the need for a space 
tailored to younger children aged 5 to 12. So, in 2024, 
we launched the Toytown project—an imaginative and 
nurturing space designed just for them. What began as 
an idea for four simple playrooms has blossomed into a 
charming, miniature town. Toytown now includes themed 
spaces like an old-fashioned firehall, gas station, and 
general store, with dedicated play areas such as a Lego 
room, toy kitchen, and car play zone.  Two of our senior 
students were invited to paint a mural in the Lego room—
and they absolutely blew us away with their creativity. Their 
work exceeded all expectations.

Built with love and prayer, Toytown is meant to be a 
place of healing, joy, and belonging for children who have 
experienced deep loss. Construction is expected to be 
completed by June 2025.

Several teams are already scheduled to travel to Zambia 
in 2025. The first will be an electrical and maintenance team 
arriving in January to help address a critical issue with the 
national power grid (ZESCO). Due to the severe drought of 

2023–2024, Zambia experienced a major power crisis, with 
the Kariba Dam—its main power source—reaching record 
lows. Nationwide, electricity was limited to just three hours 
per day, affecting homes, businesses, and schools.

Although we have solar power at Grace Academy, our 
battery storage was insufficient for the prolonged outages. 
Thanks to the generosity of our donors, we will be able 
to purchase additional batteries by the end of 2024 and 
redesign our electrical infrastructure to increase efficiency 
and resilience. The incoming team will be instrumental in 
making this upgrade possible.

In Thailand, we look forward to completing construction 
on two new children’s homes, welcoming more children, 
and hiring dedicated staff to care for them.

NEW PROJECT IN 2025: 
TANZANIA

In 2024, Global Aid Network (GAiN) approached us with 
a request: to take over a children’s home in Tanzania. While 
their focus remains on church planting and water well 
drilling, they sought a trusted partner to continue the work 
with these children. Two of our directors visited the home 
and returned with a very encouraging report.

Our prayer has always been, “Lord, show us how to 
help more children.” As we enter 2025, we are excited to 
continue exploring this opportunity and discerning the way 
forward.  This will include the legal work of incorporating 
as a non-profit organization, transfer of the property and 
renovations before we can begin to bring in children.  In 
Tanzania, an estimated 1.3 million children are orphaned 
due to HIV/AIDS.  We want to bring the expertise we 
gained in working with HIV orphaned children in Thailand 
and Zambia and build the same model in Tanzania
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GRACE ACADEMY

In 2019, we launched 
the farming initiative at 
Grace Academy wi th 
just one layer barn, three 
broiler barns, and a small 
processing building. The 
primary goal of the farm is 
to produce nutritious food 

to feed our children, with any surplus sold to staff members 
or the local community at a discounted rate. This initiative 
has played a vital role in creating long-term sustainability 
for the Academy.

Since its inception, the farm has grown steadily each 
year. We’ve expanded to include a variety of crops, 
greenhouses, fish farming, and livestock such as goats 
and pigs. In 2024, we were excited to introduce cattle to 
our operations—another significant step forward in our 
efforts toward self-sufficiency.

We are deeply thankful for the families who have 
volunteered with us long-term, sharing their knowledge 
of modern farming practices with our Zambian staff. We 
also want to recognize and appreciate our North American 
Farming Committee, whose expertise and guidance have 
been instrumental in our success.

A heartfelt thank you as well to our 
generous donors, who made it possible 
for us to acquire the essential machinery 
and equipment needed to support 
this growth. The continued expansion 
of the farm is not just a testament to 
what we can accomplish together—
it’s a promise of food security and 
opportunity for years to come.

RAYS OF HOPE THAILAND 
UPDATE

In Thailand, we work 
with children who have 
been rescued from human 
trafficking or are at risk 
of sexual exploitation. In 
2024, with a desire to help 
even more children, we 
began construction on two 

new homes and a library. The library was completed in 
September, providing a dedicated space for the children to 
study and expand their knowledge. It has already proven 
valuable—two of our children are now top of their class, 
and all are progressing well. The two homes are scheduled 
for completion in 2025. As of this writing, 15 children now 
live at Rays of Hope.  

The Rays of Hope property spans approximately five 
acres, divided into two sections to separate the children’s 
area from the space designated for the women in our care. 
These women are considered adult orphans. Some have 
come out of the sex trade or escaped abusive situations—
are all either HIV positive or living with mental illness caused 
by trauma. At Rays of Hope, they find peace, love, and 
security. Most importantly, they discover that God loves 
them, that Jesus has forgiven them, and that their sins and 
shame have been washed away. It is a place of healing and 
community. Currently, 10 women reside on the property. 

In 2024 we continued supporting six HIV-positive 
women in the hilltribes who have been ostracized by their 
communities.

Another exciting development was the launch of our 
“Vision Teams”—short-term visitors who come to serve 
and experience the ministry in Thailand firsthand—as well 
as the arrival of long-term volunteers who have committed 
to walk alongside us in this work.

One of the year’s highlights was sending the Grace 
Academy choir to Thailand on an educational and cultural 
trip. While there, they performed for the children and 
women at Rays of Hope and also shared their music with 
the wider community—a truly memorable and uplifting 
experience for everyone involved.

The following is from our Winter 2024 Newsletter:

This Christmas, for the first time, TT and GG are celebrating the 
Lord Jesus’ birth.  They are joining the other children in preparing 
songs and doing crafts. They are filled with anticipation and wonder 
what the day will be like. This is not the way it has always been for 
TT and GG.

In times of trouble and brokenness, whether it is due to war and 
unrest, extreme poverty, broken families, or addiction, children are 
most vulnerable to trauma, abuse, disease, physical harm and even 
death.

TT and GG (names withheld to protect their identities) are sisters 
aged 7 and 8.  

They lived with their grandparents and were sexually abused 
by their grandfather for about 1 year. The director and a teacher at 
their school were quite concerned about the girls because of their 
appearance, behavior, and emotions. Their teacher, along with the 
director of the school, took it upon themselves to visit the family. They 
were shocked to see the dilapidated home and their horrible living 
conditions. The grandfathers abuse also became known and the 
police were called. 

It was found out that their mother is a drug addict, and their father 
is absent as he has a new family. Due to the abusive grandfather the 
young girls were at great risk if they remained in their home. They were 
admitted to our children’s home and are receiving the care they need 
to help them heal. Thay have started to attend school with our children 
and are doing well in their studies. The grandmother is requesting 
that the girls remain with us. The case is currently being prosecuted. 
Our home in Thailand cares for children who are at extreme risk of, 
or are coming out of, human trafficking, and/or other sexual abuse. 
With your help we can give children like TT and GG a safe and loving 
home, emotional healing, education and help them be children again.

MYANMAR UPDATE
The political situation in Myanmar continues to 

deteriorate. In April 2024, a new conscription law was 
enacted, forcing all men and women aged 18 and over 
into military service, drawing them into a bloody civil war. 
Many of the young people we raised—who were once 
preparing for college and a hopeful future—are now in 
hiding, refusing to take up arms against their own people. 
It is heartbreaking to see them gripped by fear and despair, 
their dreams suddenly out of reach.

Alongside this crisis, the country faces a severe economic 
downturn. Food prices have skyrocketed, unemployment 
is rampant, and crime is on the rise. There is widespread 
fear as police go door to door, searching for those eligible 
for military service.

Despite these challenges, the younger children at 
Precious Children’s Home are safe and doing well. 
However, the financial strain is significant. Inflation is out of 
control, the needs are growing, and transferring funds into 
the country is becoming increasingly difficult.

Your continued prayers and support for the people 
of Myanmar mean more now than ever. Thank you for 
standing with us during this difficult time.
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Seeds of Hope Children’s 

Ministry is a certified member 
of the Canadian Council of 

Christian Charities and abides 
by all its strict ethical and 

financial standards, including 
annual audits by an inde-
pendent accounting firm. 

Spending of funds is confined 
to programs and projects 

approved by the organization. 
Each restricted contribution is 

designated with the under-
standing that when the need 
for such a program or project 
has been met or cannot be 
completed for any reason 

determined by the organiza-
tion, the remaining restricted 

contributions will be used 
where needed most. 

*Note: We apply a 7% admin-
istrative fee to all designated 
funds. The remaining admin-
istrative costs are fundraised 

to keep fees low, ensuring 
that 93% of funds are used as 

designated.

TEN YEARS OF GROWTH
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Saving the lives of children, building hope in communities, providing education and 
medical care, and building sustainability through commitment, passion, and innovation.

  #101B-43869 Progress Way,
      Chilliwack BC V2R 0E6

  604.392.0884
  604.392.2006
  1.877.236.HOPE (4673)
  admin@seedsofhopecm.com
  www.seedsofhopecm.com

     SEEDS OF HOPE USA
  PO Box 30592

      Bellingham, WA 98228-2592
  www.seedsofhopeusa.com
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